PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


ON THE 26th JANUARY 2004 


TITLE : PRIMARY ROUTE NETWORK RESIGNING SCHEME, 


RECOMMENDATIONS : That approval is given to place an order with City Highways for the upgrading of the Primary Route Network signs throughout the City.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :  The purpose of the report is to seek approval to place an order with City Highways for the upgrading of the Primary Route Network signs throughout the City in accordance with the recommendations of the Greater Manchester Transportation Unit’s (GMTU) inventory study carried out in 1998


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Government’s 2003/04 Local Transport Capital Expenditure Settlement.


GMTU PRN Signing Working Group – progress report May 2002


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: LOW



THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS; Transport Capital Programme (Block 3)



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED; Not received



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED; D McAllister



CONTACT OFFICER : D A Dean x3866


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S); All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES; Safer Salford / Stronger Communities


1.0 BACKGROUND;

1.1 In 1998, GMTU carried out an inventory of direction signs on the Primary Route Network (PRN) throughout Greater Manchester. This inventory, which incorporates some 2,800 signs was carried out to enable Districts to meet the LTP objective of upgrading strategic signing by identifying which required replacement either as a matter of general maintenance or as a result of changes to the network.

1.2 Since completion of the PRN inventory further changes to a significant number of signs have identified because of the completion of the M60 resigning project. The GMTU also requires that Districts attempt to ensure that all signing on the PRN is to the same standard as that of the M60 

2.0
DETAILS;
2.1 Examination of the completed inventory study has determined that 54 new signs are needed on the PRN within Salford. The works also require the removal of existing signs, erection of new posts, electrical connections and illumination units as necessary.

3.0  FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

3.1
A quotation for the proposed signing works has been received from City Highways for £71,795.21.

3.2  The cost of the signing works will be met from the 2003/04 Block 3 Local Transport Capital Expenditure Settlement. 

4.0 CONCLUSIONS;
4.1 Improvements to the signing of the Primary Route Network in Salford have been identified as necessary by the GMTU for the purposes of general maintenance and to reflect changes in the network. It is proposed that the works are carried out by City Highways      

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services
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